
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1364 
 

Asked on Tuesday 16 October 2018 
 
 

MR S KNUTH ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise if the State Government intends to include the Kuranda Range in their 
submission to the Federal Government's National Land Transport Network review to assist with 
funding for this long overdue vital road upgrade? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Hill for the question. 
 
I can advise that the Queensland Government submission did not seek to extend the National 
Land Transport Network to include the Kuranda Range. 
 
The Member for Hill may care to note:  

─ declaring a section of road as part of the National Land Transport Network does not 
necessarily attract additional federal funding  

─ legislatively, the Australian Government is not precluded from funding off-National Land 
Transport Network projects on either state or local government roads. 

 
 
  
 
 


